CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE 
GARVE & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

TUESDAY 4 JUNE 2019
This is my eleventh Chairman’s report for the Garve & District Community Council and as ever, there has been plenty going on covering a wide range of issues since my last report twelve months ago.
EDF and Platform PR have continued to keep in touch.  We have very much appreciated the on-site updates.  Work on the main community benefit fund has taken much longer than anticipated but appears to be heading in the right direction now.  The Education & Training fund has also been a help to students of all ages from our area helping them to finance training or re-training.
Infinergy have visited us on several occasions in the last twelve months to keep us informed of a possible extension to the Lochluichart windfarm.  We have also appreciated the updates from Eneco regarding their windfarm and the future of the information cabin and from Coriolis Energy regarding their proposed windfarm at Kirkan.
A Community Ceilidh was held on Saturday 25 August 2018 which was attended by 54 people of all ages and from all corners of the Community Council area.  These Ceilidh’s help to bring the community together in a social, vibrant and enjoyable way, something that was highlighted as a need in the 2016 Community Needs Survey.  There are plans for another Ceilidh later this year.
A Remembrance Sunday service too place on Sunday 11 November 2018 which was attended by several Community Council members and around 60 members of the community.

A joint informal meeting between LCT, TG&DDC and the Community Council took place on Wednesday 6 March 2019 to discuss the (then) proposed development plan.  It was useful to chat to various elected individuals in the community and it is hoped such meetings can happen again from time to time.

Our website - www.community-council.org.uk/garveanddistrict  continues to be well used since it was first launched in March 2013, receiving around 150 visitors per month.  All minutes from April 1994 have been digitalised and are available to view or download from our website along with other Community Council documents.
The Community Council has considered one screening report, one scoping report, fifteen consultation documents, three building warrants, eleven planning applications and no licensing applications since the last Annual General Meeting.  We have also introduced summer and winter breaks following the 53% cut to Community Council funding in April 2018.
Another topic that is a regular one not just over the last twelve months but over many years has been the road network.  The various road issues have included potholes, the gully sucker and road sweeper, dumped tar and caravans beside the road, crash barriers, bridges, verges, rubbish, sight lines, offlets, drains, flooding, resurfacing works, bridge signs, speed limits and speeders, “probing” embankments and of course gritting and grit bins.  

With having a trunk road as well as Highland Council roads in our area, we have a lot of liaising to do with different people and organizations.  I’m sure roads will continue to be a regular topic of our discussions.  I was very pleased to show Iain Moncrieff from The Highland Council’s Roads Department around our area on Thursday 7 June 2018.  It is hoped another site meeting will take place when time allows.  These visits really helped him to see our road issues first hand.  His trusted dash cam also helps!  With pressure on all budgets we, as a community, are very lucky to get as much attention to our roads as we do.
We have also addressed or looked into a number of other issues since our last Annual General Meeting including the continuing works on the Stromeferry Bypass, flooding at Gorstan last June, Achnasheen shelter, electric vehicle charging point and WI-FI, layby bins and dumped items, street light columns and faulty streetlights, the Garve railway level crossing, mains water bursts and the old pumping station in Little Garve (now sold), wandering dogs, public toilets, The Wyvis Natural Playpark and the new playpark at Strathgarve Primary School which both opened in June 2018, the joint Ward Community Council meetings held in May 2018 and April 2019, privacy statement, quality award nominations, co-option, scam mail, various SSE, Scottish Water and Network Rail issues, The Avenue trees, Biosphere updates, single use plastic strategy, NHS matters, pocket orchards and service point relocation.  The regular Police reports are always welcomed by the Community Council members as are the draft minutes from other Community Councils in the ward.  All these documents help us to stay informed.
The various issues have been discussed at nine ordinary meetings and one non-quorate meeting held since the last Annual General Meeting lasting around seventeen hours.  Unfortunately, the poor public attendance in Achnasheen over the last three years was a factor in returning all meetings to Garve from last autumn, as had been the case before 1998.  The inclusion of pictures in the official minutes also helps to add extra detail.
Our posters and fliers have been another way that help to keep everyone in the Community Council area up to date with the Community Council’s discussions, decisions and our various events we hold throughout the year.  My thanks to the various outlets in the Community Council area for helping to spread the word.  Their assistance along with our emailing list really helps us to get the information out into the community.
I would like to thank all the Community Council members for the continuing support they give me and may I thank them on behalf of the community for all the hard work they do as Community Council members.  It should always be remembered that Community Council members VOLUNTEER their time to represent their community.
We must thank Jennifer Haslam, who oversees the Secretarial duties.  We must also thank Eliza Leslie Melville who, as Madam Treasurer oversees our accounts.  
A thank you must go to our Ward Councillors and to Robbie Bain, Ward Manager for their input and advice.  We must also thank the Garve Village Hall committee for being so helpful to the Community Council throughout the year and to Garve Hotel while the Hall was unavailable.
Finally, but by no means least, a thank you must go to the people of this community.  We know by speaking to you on our travels and by the number of you who wanted to be on our emailing list (over 200) that you do read the minutes and that you appreciate and support the work we do.  That support really does make all the difference.
